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COMMUNITY CALENDAR  
 

10 Jan  Chamber of Commerce Meeting, Noon at the Veteranõs Hall 
10 Jan  City Council Meeting, 7:00 p.m. at City Hall  
12 Jan  Parent -Teacher Conferences, Glenns Ferry Schools  
13 Jan  Boys Basketball vs. Raft River, JV 6:00 p.m., Varsity 7:30 p.m.  

14 Jan  Boys Basketball vs. Hansen, JV 6:00 p.m., Varsity 7:30 p.m.  
24 Jan  City Council Meeting, 7:00 p.m. at City Hall  
28 Jan  Chamber of Commerce Banquet; Cocktails at 6, Dinner at 7, Veteranõs Hall 
6 Feb  òPushing the Limits of Connectionó 6-7:30, at the Library, Adult Learning  
 

Please let us know if you have items to add to the calendar.  

Christmas Eve 
Tragedy on I-84 

 

   A Mountain Home woman was killed in a two -vehicle 
crash on Interstate 84 near Hammett on Christmas Eve 
morning, according to an Idaho State Police press re-

lease. On Saturday, December 24, 2016, at approximate-
ly 7:30 a.m., Agnes Silkett, age 67, of Mountain Home, 
ID, was driving westbound on Interstate 84 in a 2009 Kia 
Spectra. Silkett's vehicle left the roadway off the left 
shoulder, drove through the median, and entered the 
eastbound lanes of Interstate 84. Anthony Crivello, age 

48, of Gresham, OR, was driving eastbound on Interstate 
84 at milepost 112 in a commercial vehicle when he was 
struck by Silkett's vehicle. Silkett's vehicle came to rest 
in the median and Crivello's vehicle came to rest on the 
right shoulder. Silkett succumbed to her injuries at the 
scene of the crash.  

   Silkett and Crivello were both wearing seatbelts at the 
time of the crash, which is under investigation by Idaho 
State Police.  

Caution Drivers!  
   The Idaho State Police reminds everyone of winter 
driving conditions across the valley.  
   Motorists are urged to slow down, and increase their 
following distance. In the last two weeks the Idaho State 

Police have had five patrol cars hit while on the inter-
state performing investigations. Canyon County Sheriffs 
office has had 3 patrol cars hit in the same time period. 
Please remember to be cautious around emergency vehi-
cles. 
   Idaho State Police alone have responded to over 230 

crashes this month. This does not include the crashes 
handled by all the local agencies.  
   Motorists are advised to always wear their seatbelts 
and ensure children are secured in their proper safety 
restraints.  

Decorate the Town Winners  

1st Place Residential --Tom & Juli Carpenter --587 N. Atlantic  1st Place Business --Crossings Winery --1289 W. Madison  

tƘƻǘƻ ōȅ 5ŀǾƛŘ tŀȅƴŜ tƘƻǘƻ ōȅ 5ŀǾƛŘ tŀȅƴŜ 

   One of the traditional 
community Christmas ac-

tivities is the annual 
òDecorate the Townó con-
test sponsored by the 
Glenns Ferry Chamber of 
Commerce. This year was 
no different as area resi-

dents and businesses alike 
decorated their homes and 
businesses for the holiday 

season.  Between Decem-
ber 19th and 23rd, a team 

of judges from the Cham-
ber reviewed the various 
displays to select the win-
ners. The team approach 
worked well as each 
judgeõs preference was dif-

ferent, from òbeautiful in 
its simplicityó to òwe 
judged the result as well as 

the effort that went into 
the displays.ó 

   In the residential catego-
ry, the 1st place award 
went to Tom and Juli Car-
penter on N. Atlantic 
Street; 2nd place went to 
Rusty and Pam Johnson 

on Owyhee Street; and 3rd 
place went to Jared and 
Mikki Zito on Garfield 

Street.  
   In the business category, 

only 1st and 2nd place 
awards were made, 1st 
place going to Crossings 
Winery on Madison Ave-
nue, and 2nd place went to 
Three Island Real Estate 

on 1st Avenue.  
   The awards consisted of 
gift certificates from local 

businesses.  
  Christmas decorations 

around town, both on 
homes and businesses, 
added a great deal to the 
festive look of our commu-
nity. Much credit goes to 
all who make the commu-

nity look so great. The 
snow was the icing on the 
cake.       by David Payne  

hƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нмǎǘ ŀ Ƙƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōƻȄŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇƻǘŀǘƻŜǎ ƛƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘπ
Ƴŀǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ноǊŘΦ  {ŜŜ Cǳƭƭ {ǘƻǊȅ ƻƴ tƎΦ тΦ 



DƭŜƴƴǎ CŜǊǊȅ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ϧ {ŜŀǎƻƴǎΣ  WŀƴǳŀǊȅ пΣ нлмт 

н 

 

General Manager & Editoréé..David Payne, 350-1946  
Advertising & Sales  éééééLori Pratt, 208-420 -8777  

Office Phone:  366 -4395  
Email:  GFTimesSeasons@gmail.com  
 
 

POLICY  
   Letters:  The Glenns Ferry Times & Seasons wel-

comes letters to the editor of 400 words or fewer and 
will print them as promptly as possible as space al-
lows. All letters will be published at the editorõs discre-

tion. The editor reserves the right to decline any letter. 
We reserve the right to edit letters as necessary for 
brevity, grammar and taste.  
   Political Letters:  Letters of endorsement, in opposi-
tion to, from or about elected officials or candidates 
will be published as PAID ELECTION LETTERS at the 

standard advertising rate of $5.55 per column inch. 
No negative letters will be accepted later than two is-
sues prior to election.  
   Letters must include a first and last name, and day-
time phone number for verification. Anonymous sub-
missions will not be considered for publication. Pub-

lished letters will include authorõs name and city of 
residence. Email letters to the above address or drop a 
typed copy at Penner & Fink Insurance.  
   The Glenns Ferry Times & Seasons reserves the 

right to reject any material submitted for publication 

that violates general standards of decency.  
   The DEADLINE for all submissions is 5:00 p.m. on 

Friday the week before the paper is printed. This in-
cludes, articles, ads, recipes, photos, letters, etc.  
   Items may be submitted to the paper by email at the 
email address above, by mail at the address below, or 

by dropping them in the folder at Penner & Fink In-
surance at 83 N. Commercial St. Glenns Ferry.  
 

Glenns Ferry Times & Seasons  
P.O. Box 317 (Mailing Address)  

7 East 1st Ave (Physical Address)  
Glenns Ferry, ID 83623  

 

SUCCESS 
 

There is no chance 
No fate 
No destiny 

That can circumvent 
Or hinder 
Or control 

The firm resolve 
Of a determined soul 

Death Notices 
Maynard "Buzz" Leland Traudt , 91, of Glenns 

Ferry, passed away on Saturday, Dec. 17, 2016, at his 
home in Glenns Ferry. Arrangements were under the 
direction of Rost Funeral Home, McMurtrey Chapel, in 
Mountain Home. Funeral services were held at 3 p.m. on 

Thursday, Dec. 22, 2016, at the Glenn Ferry United 
Methodist Church, located at 207 Harrison, and burial 
followed at Glenn Rest Cemetery in Glenns Ferry.  
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Donna Taggart , 70, formerly of Glenns Ferry, passed 

away in Palo Alto, Calif., on Dec. 12, 2016. Graveside 
services will be held at Glenn Rest Cemetery in Glenns 

Ferry at a date to be announced. Arrangements are un-
der the direction of Rost Funeral Home, McMurtrey 
Chapel, in Mountain Home.  

Glenns Ferry Athletes 
   The little town of 

Glenns Ferry has gained 

fame in different sports 

because of the athletes 

who not only dedicated 

their time to their aca-

demics, but also to the 

sport they love. Everyone 

knows about Korey Hall, 

who played football at 

Boise State University, 

and then in the NFL with 

the Green Bay Packers. 

How about Zach Simons? 

He played baseball at Ev-

erett College and later the 

Colorado Rockies, and 

now is head baseball 

coach for Mountain Home 

High School.  

   Now, add one more to 

the list --Michael Crane. 

Michael graduated from 

Glenns Ferry High in 

2010 and went on to play 

basketball for Eastern 

Oregon University (EOU). 

He was a basketball 

standout at EOU and was 

Cascade Collegiate Con-

ference player of the year. 

Michael has been patient-

ly waiting to continue his 

professional basketball 

career. The time for Mi-

chael has come --he will 

be playing professional 

basketball in Spain on 

the CB Cazorla team.  

   Last basketball season, 

Michael played profes-

sionally in Lebanon where 

he averaged 14.3 points, 

8.3 rebounds, and 4.2 

assists per game. Michael 

commented that even 

though he played only 

half the season, Lebanon 

was a great experience for 

him and the experience 

allowed him to get his 

foot in the door to contin-

ue his professional ca-

reer.  

   For the second time in 

two years, Michael will 

not only be in a new 

country, but also on a 

new continent. His new 

home will be in Cazorla, 

Spain, a small city in the 

province of Jaén. His new 

team, CB Cazor la, 

reached the quarterfinals 

of the Spanish EBA 

league, best season in its 

history.  

   EOU coach, Isaac Wil-

liams, said that Michael 

was key to the teamõs 

success. He helped EOU 

to a 28 -5 record, a confer-

ence championship and a 

No. 1 NAIA ranking. He 

sacrificed his scoring to 

concentrate on defending 

the opposing teamõs best 

player every night. As 

guard, Michael averaged 

5.9 points, 6 rebounds, 

and 2.7 assists during his 

senior season.  

   Michael knows there 

will be challenges with a  

new team, a new league, 

and, of course, a new 

country --adapting to new 

rules and communicating 

with teammates and 

coaches, he doesnõt feel 

he will face many other 

barriers in Spain.  

   Michael commented 

that the fans are incredi-

ble and the team takes 

care of the players to 

make sure they are com-

fortable. òThe biggest 

thing is staying focused, 

but also enjoying myself 

and taking full advantage 

of this opportunity. Not a 

lot of people get this op-

portunity -- to travel the 

world and play the sport 

you love.ó 

   After speaking with the 

president and coaching 

staff of Cazorla, Michael 

knows he will be a key 

player for the coming sea-

son. He was recruited to 

make a deeper run into 

the playoffs and build 

from last year. From his 

former coach at EOU, 

òMichael is a champion. I 

could not have recom-

mended a player more 

highly than Michael 

Crane.ó 

   As far as Michael is 

concerned, EOU gave him 

so much, and it is only 

right to show the school 

and the basketball pro-

gram all that he gained 

from them and the life-

long friendships he creat-

ed with coaches, players, 

faculty and fans.  

   òEastern Oregon Uni-

versity kept my basket-

ball dream alive. I can 

never replace the friends, 

experiences and memo-

ries that were created 

there. EOU will always 

have a place in my heart. 

Coach Williams took a 

chance on me when no-

body else would. Now I 

am living my dream of 

playing professional Bas-

ketball because of that,ó 

Crane said.  

   Michael left in Septem-

ber to join the CB Cazorla 

team in Spain.  
 

                 by Andrea Trader  
 

Photo and information courte-
sy of Brenda Arellano  

Trash Collection Rate Increase  

   Effective January 1st, the structure of the rates 

charged by Snake River Rubbish will change as a result 
of new contracts between Elmore County and Idaho 
Waste Systems on Simco Road. A $33 per ton tipping 
fee has been imposed on commercial waste which will 
be passed along to commercial trash customers. The 

increase will nearly double rates now paid by some 
commercial customers. The rates for residential cus-
tomers will also increase very slightly.  
   Negotiations between the county commissioners and 
Idaho Waste became somewhat contentious, ultimately 
resulting in the new rate structure. Snake River Rub-

bish provides collection service and has no voice in the 
rate negotiations, they merely pay the negotiated rates 
to dispose of refuse they collect from their customers.  

Thank You  

   I  would like to give a special Thanks to the 

members of the Revitalization Committee and 
the City Crew for all of their hard work in 

making the holiday just that much more fes-
tive and beautiful. The town decorations are 

always special.  
 

JoAnne Lanham  
Glenns Ferry  

_____________________________________________ 
 
 

Thank you Glenns Ferry Highway District! 

Those of us who live outside of town are truly 

grateful for the GF Highway District people 
who cleared snow drifts on Christmas day and 

the day after. It was cold and windy and some 
of us would have been isolated for several 

days if the drifts had not been cleared out. 

Thank you so much for your dedication.  
 

Don Bryant  

Glenns Ferry, Black Mesa  
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Library Adult Learning Program  
 

   If you missed the Libraryôs ñPushing the Limits of Natureò adult learning opportuni-
ty Monday evening, you can still enjoy the remaining three sessions, in February, 
March and April.  Participants engage in discussions that revolve around how the hu-
man race has pushed the limits of survival, knowledge, communication, and connec-
tion. Along with short video clips of author interviews and clips that show how topics 
discussed apply to real life scenarios, participants will receive a free copy of a book 
that ties into the ideas presented each evening. Each program will be held at the library 
from 6-7:30 in the evening. 
   This opportunity resulted from a grant from the National Science Foundation and the 
CALIFA Group. The award was only given to 44 libraries nationwide and is specially 
designed to be relevant and interesting to rural communities. The format is informal 
and no science knowledge, training or background is required. Please join in on these 
thought-provoking evenings of discussion. It is not necessary to read the books ahead 
of time but if you wish to, copies are available at the library.   
   To register for any of the events please contact the library.  
 

February 6, 2017--Pushing the Limits of Connection 
Featured book:  Thunderstuck, by Erik Larson 
Special guest co-host Gretchen Spooner, Principal at Gooding School for the Deaf and 
Blind 
 

March 6, 2017 Pushing the Limits of Survival 
Featured book:  Arctic Drift, by Clive Cussler 
Special guest co-host TBA 
 

April 3, 2017 Pushing the Limits of Knowledge 
Featured book:  The Land of Painted Caves, by Jean Auel.   
Special guest co-host Jessie Jarvis, Idaho Cattle Board Memberht 

 

Recipes Worth Trying 

¶  Jan 7th: Kid's Craft Corner at The Calico Cup-
board,  1 to 2 p.m.  age 5 and up (under with a parent to 

assist) Please call  208 -590 -9223  to assure a spot.  
 

¶  Jan 21st: Come Sit n' Stitch; Quilting Class with 
Carolyn Henslee, and a bonus demonstration on Horse 
Hitching with Karolee Blackwell   @ The Calico Cup-
board  1 to 3 p.m.  
  

¶  Feb 4th: Kid's Craft Corner at The Calico Cup-
board,  1 to 2 p.m.  age 5 and up (under with a parent to 

assist) Please call  208 -590 -9223  to assure a spot.  
  

¶  Feb 18th: Cards with Kris Haney @ The Calico  
Cupboard  1 to 3 p.m.  
  

¶  Mar. 4th: Kid's Craft Corner at The Calico Cup-
board,  1 to 2 p.m.  age 5 and up (under with a parent to 
assist) Please call  208 -590 -9223  to assure a spot.  
  

¶  Mar 18th: Learn to up -cycle with chalk paint; taught 
by Shari Forsman @ The Calico Cupboard  1 to 3 p.m.  

Calico Cupboard Calender  

CREAMY CHICKEN ROLLUPS  
TIME: 55 MINUTES  

 

Ingredients  
4 cups chicken, cooked and shredded  
1 medium onion, diced  
1 tablespoon butter  

12 oz. cream cheese  
2 cups salsa  
1 tablespoon cumin  
10 flour tortillas  
1 can enchilada sauce  
2 cups cheddar cheese, shredded  

2 green onions, sliced, optional  
1 small tomato, chopped, optional  
 

Preparation  
   Preheat oven to 350°. Melt butter or margarine over 
medium heat and sauté onion until translucent and 
slightly browned. Add chicken, cream cheese, salsa and 

cumin. Stir until combined and cream cheese is melt-
ed. Remove from heat.  
   Pour 1/3 of enchilada sauce in bottom of 9x13 bak-
ing dish. Fill each tortilla with 1/2 cup chicken mixture 
and roll like a cigar. Place seam side down on enchila-
da sauce. Cover with remaining enchilada sauce and 

top with shredded cheese.  
   Bake uncovered or 30 -40 minutes or until hot and 
cheese is melted and golden brown. Garnish with sliced 
green onions and tomato.  
            by Velva Rowe, Prizewinning Plates Winner  

Make a Change in 2017  
   In January, many of us 
resolve to develop better 

habits ð and thatõs a 

good idea, because habits 
are the invisible architec-

ture of our existence. We 

repeat about 40% of our 
behavior almost daily, so 

if we change our habits, 

we change our lives.  
   There is no shortage of 

advice about how to 

change habits. Do it first 
thing in the morning. 

Start small. Reward 

yourself. Do it for 30 
days. Make a list. But 

sadly ð as the majority of 

us know only too well 
from experience ð there is 

no magic, one -size-fits -all 

solution.  
   The most important 

step ð and a step that, 

oddly, most habits ex-
perts ignore ð is to un-

derstand ourselves. Once 

we recognize the essen-
tial aspects of our habit 

nature, we can tailor 

habits to suit ourselves.  
   It is easy to assume 

that if a strategy worked 
for Steve Jobs or for a 

neighbor, it will work for 

us. But thatõs just not 
true. Consider this popu-

lar tip: òTo stick to that 

[fill in the blank] habit, 
wake up early and do it 

first thing.ó Great advice 

for morning people; but 
what about night people, 

who are more energetic 

and productive later in 
the day? Night people of-

ten fail if they try to fol-

low a particular habit 
early in the morning. Not 

because theyõre lazy or 

undisciplined, but be-
cause theyõre night peo-

ple.  

   Similarly, weõre often 
advised to indulge in 

moderation, to allow our-

selves the occasional 
òcheató. But some people 

(like me) find it much 
easier to abstain alto-

gether from a temptation, 

like sweets or a video 
game; for abstainers, 

having some is far harder 

than having none.  
   Some people do better 

by starting small; others, 

by starting big. Some 
people are simplicity -

lovers; others, abun-

dance -lovers. Some peo-
ple need accountability; 

some defy accountability. 

Such distinctions matter.  
   More broadly, in plan-

ning for habit change, it 

is crucial to understand 
how differently we re-

spond to expectations. 

We all face two kinds of 
expectations: outer ex-

pectations imposed on us 

by others (a doctorõs or-
ders, a work deadline) 

and inner expectations 

that we impose on our-
selves (start meditating, 

keep a New Year resolu-

tion.)  
   Consider a habit that 

many people want: eating 
healthier. An Upholder 

succeeds when he de-

cides how he wants to 
eat; a Questioner suc-

ceeds when she under-

stands the reasons for a 
particular eating plan; an 

Obliger, when his partner 

asks him each day what 
he ate for lunch; a Rebel, 

when she thinks: òThe 

food companies arenõt 
going to get me hooked 

on their nasty processed 

foods.ó 
    Weõre all different 

when it comes to master-

ing our habits. In fact, 
while Iõve identified 21 

strategies for habit 

change, most of these 
strategies donõt work for 

everyone. A few strate-

gies, however, are almost 
universally useful.  

   For instance, we can all 
use the òclean slateó. 

When we enter a new sit-

uation, our old habits are 
wiped away, and new 

habits form more easily. 

New house, new job, new 
school, new romance? Itõs 

a good time to start 

bringing your lunch to 
work.  

   Weõre all sensitive to 

convenience and incon-
venience, so make it easy 

to do right and hard to go 

wrong. Keep healthy 
snacks at your desk so 

you donõt use the vending 

machine. Store junk food 
on a high, out -of-the -way 

shelf.  

   When we monitor our-
selves, we behave better, 

even if weõre not con-

sciously trying to change. 
Track your consumption: 

how many beers, how 

many cookies, how many 
times you eat fast food in 

a month. Weigh yourself 

every day. And we all 
benefit from using òif-

thenó plans to safeguard 
our good habits. If you go 

to a party, if you go on 

vacation, if itõs a holiday, 
then what will you eat? 

Decide in advance.  

   If you want to change a 
habit in 2017, think 

about yourself. What 

kind of person are you? 
When have you succeed-

ed in the past? What ap-

peals to you? What can 
you control? Donõt as-

sume that if only you 

kept your desk clear, 
youõd be as productive as 

your clutter -free col-

league. Donõt force your-
self to keep a to -do list if 

you loathe the very idea.  

   Itõs simple to change 
your habits ð when you 

do it the right way for 

you.          by Gretchen Rubin  
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   hǇŜƴ р ŀƳ ǘƻ мм ǇƳ 9ǾŜǊȅ 5ŀȅΦ  Ϸмл ǇŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ CǊŜŜ 
ǿŜƛƎƘǘǎΣ ōƛƪŜǎΣ ǘǊŜŀŘƳƛƭƭǎΣ ŜƭƭƛǇǝŎŀƭǎΣ ƭŜƎ ǇǊŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ 
ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΦ 
 

   tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ YŀǊŜƴ Iŀƭƭ ŀǘ όнлуύ рфф-нплпΣ όнлуύ осс-
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